St. Wenceslaus Parish

8500 E. Kolarik Rd., Suttons Bay, MI 49682 (231) 271-3574



Dear Fellow Parishioners.

May the peace of the Lord always be with you. The Lord has truly blessed us at St. Wenceslaus this year. Although we had several parishioners pass away this year, we also have personal saints in heaven to pray to for assistance. It is always good to have someone on the inside putting a good word in for us.

This year we are blessed to have a full time Sacramental Priest, Father Michael Class. His living in the house makes him readily available most of the time. His personal phone number is in the bulletin. He is open to you calling him. With the cell phone he is never far away. He is scheduled to be with us for three years.

With Father being so close, the sacraments are more available to be scheduled. Confessions are available every week, and by appointment. Mass is every Saturday and Sunday. Daily Mass is celebrated four days during the week at various times to accommodate all parishioners. Anointing of the sick is by special request and will be scheduled other times for all. Please take advantage of Father's presence.

Our parishioners and our guests have been very generous. We are still in the black even with the extra expenses of Father's salary. God has been good to us and has provided us with the funds to do His work. Please continue to support God's work financially and by your donated time.

Having more Masses, requires more ministers. We are blessed to have our youth step up and be part of celebrating Mass as altar servers. Adults are always welcome. We thank our readers, Eucharistic ministers, ushers, and choral members. They do a fantastic job and are greatly appreciated. More volunteers are needed, for both on weekends and daily Mass.

We thank our parish staff. Although small, they do a big job behind the scenes. They make the parish run smoothly by making sure everything is ordered and in place for all celebrations and events at the church. God Bless you all in your ministry to God and us.

We thank all our parishioners and guests for their help, both financially and physical service. It is our working together that makes us a success and a Christian Community. Thank you for all you do as we help each other on our journey home to eternity in heaven.

Prayers and Blessings, Deacon Martin



"See, I give every seed-bearing plant all over the earth and every tree that has seed-bearing fruit on it to be your food."

Saint Wenceslaus of Gills Pier